
OBG MEN’S BILLIARD CLUB 
 

MINUTES 
Wednesday, August 11, 2010 

Silver Lake Recreation Center 

 

 

TO:  Tom Fetherling, President 

FROM:  Walter D. Ennes, Jr., Vice President 

CC:  Bill Turechek 

SUBJECT: CAPTAINS MEETING AND DRAFT 

 

Tom Fetherling, President, called the meeting to order at 8:32 am.   

 

Officers in attendance included: 

 

Tom Fetherling, President 

Walter D. Ennes, Jr., Vice President 

Buddy Nichols, 2nd Vice President 

Bill Finn, Treasurer 

 

There were 26 Captains present for the Draft.  Today the Draft System will be 

“drawing names from the can”.   

 

President Fetherling discussed the new BCA rule change in 8-ball: 

 

Important:  There has been a change in the BCA rules in 8-ball:  The rule 

change is as follows – The penalty for any foul on the break has changed from 

ball in hand in the kitchen to ball in hand.  Since we play by BCA rules, this 

will become effective when play begins 8/18/10.  Captains, be sure to inform 

your teammates of this change. 

 

A vote was taken regarding father and sons playing together.  There were 19 FOR 

and 7 AGAINST.  The motion carried. 

 

A vote was taken for rule changes as suggested by Ken O’Hanlon.  There were 16 

FOR and 5 AGAINST.  After a great deal of discussion, Rule #1: 

 

If a team has two A’s and only a B, C, or D playing, then the two A’s play by 

themselves.  If a team has only two players present, and one of them is an A, 

only 5 games can be won by the A. 

 

After discussion, it was agreed and decided to have the Opposing Team Captain who 

would decide who should play alone. 

 

Rule #2 was voted as stated: 

 

If in getting a sub, a C can substitute for a D, since we only have 14 D’s.  The 

alternative to this is a B shooting by himself. 

 

Following the vote, the Draft was conducted and teams were selected and recorded 

by Bill Turechek. 

 

The following teams were short one player due to the lack of players: 

 



 Team #1, #3, #7, #10, #15, #25, and #34. 

  

President Fetherling allowed 5 minutes for “swapping of players”. 

 

The Draft was completed at 9:30 am and meeting adjourned. 

 

The Captains Day 9-Ball Tournament took place following the draft, race to 3 and call 

the 9-ball.   Results were as follows: 

 

1st Place – Dean Vernon 

2nd Place – Phil DeAngelo 

3rd Place – Leo Fraser 

 

All played very well. 

 

 

Respectively submitted, 

 

 

 

Walter D. Ennes, Jr. 

Vice President  


